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Address:  

Draper Road, Christchurch, Dorset BH23 3AS 

Tel: (01202) 485436  

 

Email: office@somerford.dorset.sch.uk 

Website:  www.somerford.dorset.sch.uk 

Facebook: Somerford Primary School 

Twitter: @mrsfsomerford 

Headteacher : Helen Frampton 

This is a bumper edition!  Please take some time to read this week’s newsletter as it has 

lots of important information for parents.   

Mrs Frampton 

FRIDAY 22 MARCH 2024 

RAGS 2 RICHES 

Our next collection is on MONDAY -the 25th March 2024.We are happy to take any 

donations (bags) as soon as there are ready. Remember, the more donations we 

have, the more money the school earns. 

Easter  

Due to the weather, Rev Paul and his colleagues visited us for our Easter Service,  

rather than us walking to the church.  Thank you!  

Mrs Cahill has led our Easter Bunny committee and has planned some fun activities for 

next week—many involving chocolate!  

We are also teaching about the Christian festival of Easter in classes and assemblies.  

Helmets when cycling and scooting 

Many children ride or cycle to school which is brilliant!  We are, however, concerned 

about their safety.  Most come without a helmet and we have had reports of children 

chatting on bikes and not concentrating leading to some near misses.   

We are considering a system to ensure ALL children wear a helmet if cycling or scoot-

ing.  In the meantime, please can we ask for your help in this matter.  

Next newsletter— Thursday 28th March 

Rocksteady 

Well done to all the children who performed in our Rocksteady concert today.  You 

were all incredible!! Thank you to our awesome band leader, Luke, for teaching our 

rock stars so well each week.  

Easter cake sale and face painting 

Next Monday the School Council are holding a cake sale with Easter themed face 

painting.  Please donate any cakes you can and come along with some pennies after 

school.  Parents will need to complete a consent form for face painting.  
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Easter holidays 

We break up on Thursday at the usual times as Friday is a bank holiday for Good  

Friday.  We return on Monday 15th April.  

FRIDAY 22 MARCH 2024 

Neurodiversity Week 

In PSHE lessons, children have been learning about different neurodiversities and how 

we can support each other.  They have also learnt about celebrities and sports stars 

who have a neurodiversity.   

 

Here are some links to inspirational stories you can share together at home. 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sport/rowing/68554234  

 

https://www.skysports.com/more-sports/athletics/news/29175/13095372/

neurodiversity-celebration-week-adelle-tracey-talks-about-being-a-runner-and-

having-dyslexia-and-dyscalculia  

Holiday food vouchers 

The UK Government is continuing to provide food support during the Easter holiday 

under the Household Support Fund.  We have therefore issued all children who are 

registered for free school meals a £30 voucher for the holidays.  If you have more than 

one child, please check your phone and email as often each voucher will go to a  

different place. 

These were issued yesterday.  If you have any issues you must contact us before we 

break up for the holidays.  We will not be able to resolve issues over Easter and there is 

a shorter deadline for using the vouchers this time of year.   

 

Just a reminder, it is BCP, not the school, who provide these vouchers, so we are  

reliant on the government continuing to provide the funding.  

Online Safety. 

We are always talking to children in school about how to stay safe online. Most of the 

access to the internet they have is outside of school hours.  It is important that you are 

able to talk openly with your child about their use of the internet and support them if 

they need guidance. 

Here is a link to some useful online safety guidance for parents and carers. 
https://swgfl.org.uk/resources/online-safety-guidance-for-parents/  
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Young Carers 

Our Young Carers had their termly group meeting on Monday. They created some 

amazing memory bubbles of the fantastic trip to Adventure Pirates last week and 

decorated some delicious biscuits. 

The next Young Carer groups will be on Monday the 20th of May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Young Carers Trip: Adventure Pirates 

Our Young Carers had an amazing day at Adventure Pirates. They took part in Team 

Games, Den Building and Archery and were out in the forest all day. There were a lot 

of muddy shoes and smiling faces on the way back to school 

 

 

FRIDAY 22 MARCH 2024 
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FRIDAY 22 MARCH 2024 
Attendance 

Our expectation for attendance is 96% or above.  

The school will not authorise leave in term time unless there are  

exceptional circumstances.  

Holidays are not considered exceptional circumstances and are likely to result in a 

Fixed Penalty Notice being issued to each parent for each child.  

 

Attendance at the end of this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

These figures are well below national expectations.  Please ensure your child is in 

school, on time, every day they can be.  

Year group Attendance National 

attendance 

1 92.2% 94.1% 

2 92.8% 94.5% 

3 92.9% 94.7% 

4 93.3% 94.7% 

5 92.8% 94.5% 

6 89.3% 94.3% 
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FRIDAY 22 MARCH 2024 

After school child care provision 

 

We are really excited to let you know that our after school child care club, run by 

Premier Education is now open.  

The club will run from the end of the school day until 5.30pm.  You can book your child 

for either 
End of day until 5.30 (£9) 

https://family.premier-education.com/add-course/875746 

 
End of day until 4.30 (£4) 

https://family.premier-education.com/add-course/875743  

 

4.30-5.30 (if your child is going to a sports club at school first) (£5) 

 

https://family.premier-education.com/add-course/875748 

 

Children will have a snack and a drink and take part in a range of activities.  

The club will be held in the old computing room near the Y5 and Y6 gate.  Collection 

is from the outside doors to the room which will be clearly signed.  

 

Booking is essential and children cannot attend the provision without payment being 

made in advance.  Booking can be made until 2pm on the day you need it. 

 

We appreciate the costs are higher than Breakfast Club which is run by the school.  

The only way we are able to keep costs of Breakfast Club as low as they are is  

because we receive funding from the National Schools Programme and Waitrose.  

This funding is only available to school breakfast clubs.  

 

Premier Education do accept childcare vouchers.  

New After School Child Care Provision!! 

NOW OPEN!  

Book NOW!   

Details below 
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FRIDAY 22 MARCH 2024 

Neurodiversity Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
What is it? Neurodiversity is the diversity of human minds, the infinite variation in neurocognitive functioning 

within our species. 

Why Do We Celebrate? It’s essential to empower and motivate the students with special instructive necessi-

ties by remembering their qualities. It also encourages them to have ambitions and expectations, and 

dreams, much the same as every other person, notwithstanding their challenges. The ideal approach to 

achieve this is to challenge the stigma related to neurological conditions and address the generalisations 

and misinterpretations individuals have about autism, dyslexia, dyspraxia, ADHD, and other neurological 

conditions. 

How Can We Do This? Through understanding neurodiversity and seeing it in much the same as we notice 

different hair, eye, or skin tone. Everyone’s brain is unique and everyone’s brain is special and we will cel-

ebrate and accept our differences.  

Dorset Neurodiversity Hub 

The Hub aims to signpost to a wide range of support, including peer support groups, local and national        

charities, online advice and guidance, and professional support. It also features articles and blogs written 

by members of Dorset’s neurodivergent community, and video interviews with neurodivergent people 

and their families. 

http://www.nhsdorset.nhs.uk/neurodiversity  
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Family Information 
Cost of living help 

BCP has a website with lots of support in the cost of living crisis.   

Visit Cost of living help | BCP (bcpcouncil.gov.uk)  
 

Easter activities 

BCP are running some Easter activities.  From Easter craft at our BCP Libraries, to Art in 

the Park where your little artists can explore their talents using nature as inspiration. 

You can take your child on a treasure or bug hunt, or enjoy fun activities for children 

with special educational needs and disabilities... you are covered!  

Visit Search Results (bcpcouncil.gov.uk)  
 

Tax free child care 

Do you need childcare before, after school or during school holidays?  

With a Tax Free Childcare account, working parents, including the self-employed, can 

pay for approved childcare and they will get an extra £2 for every £8 paid in get up 

to £2000 per child, per year or up to £4000 if your child is disabled to pay for childcare 

for children up to 11 years old or 17 years old if they have a disability. 

Find more information in the link below. 
Tax-Free Childcare (bcpcouncil.gov.uk)  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

https://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/communities/cost-of-living-help
https://www.fid.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/search-results?asfilter=Easter%20Holidays
https://www.fid.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/family-information-directory/information/childcare/tax-free-childcare
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FRIDAY 22 MARCH 2024 

Contacting the police 

 

This guide helps explain how you can contact the police in different situations.  Please 

note you can report intelligence and this can be done anonymously.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Class photos 

These will now be held on Monday 15th April—the first day back.  Please ensure your 

child is in full uniform.  

Reminder 

Working in partnership with parents is really important to us.  There are many ways you 

can talk to us to keep that communication open.  

-talk to us on the gate 

-book an appointment via phoning or emailing the school office 

-email the office or your child’s class teacher 

-give us a call 

-attend parent consultation 


